EPRAY:

April 7, 2021

Honorable Steven Myers

Minister

PEI Department of Environment, Energy and Climate Action
Jones Building

11 Kent Street, 4" Floor

Charlottetown, PE

C1lA 7N8

Dear Minister Myers:
Re: EPRA End-of-Life Electronics Stewardship Program Plan

In support of the recent amendment to the Environmental Protection Act, Materials Stewardship and
Recycling Regulations, O.1.C. EC 2021-168 approved March 23, 2021, EPRA is requesting an amendment
to our approved program plan, as per the letter from Minister Jameson dated April 21, 2020.

To fulfill compliance, EPRA will collect and recycle the additional electronic materials outlined in the
regulations with an implementation date of August 1, 2021. As per the amended regulation, these
additional electronics include:

e floor & carpet care appliances,

e garment care appliances,

e appliances for counter-top cooking,

e devices for cutting food items and opening or sealing containers or packages,

e devices for measuring time,

e personal care appliances,

e scales, and;

e portable air treatment appliances

We look forward to a positive response to our request and appreciate the assistance of your department
in providing PEI residents with safe and convenient recycling of electronic waste under our program.
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Gerard MacLellan
Executive Director, EPRA Atlantic

Yours Trg

Cc: Cliff Hacking, President and CEO, EPRA



